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Your File: 13-7596
Client File: 5665.00

October 22, 2013

Mr. Dennis Heinrichs
Partner .

Dillon Consulting Limited
1558 Willson Place
Winnipeg MB R3T 0Y4

Dear Mr. Heinrichs:

Re: Gerdau Ameristeel Corporation/MetaIIfcs Raw Materials Transfer Facility at 314 Dawson
Road North, Winnipeg - DGH&T Act Proposal [File:5665.00]

I have completed a review of all Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) comments received during
the initial environmental assessment of the Gerdau Ameristeel Corporation / Metallics Raw
Materials Transfer Facility project. We received 7 comments from the TAC within the initial

assessment period.

I am herewith enclosing a comment received from the Office of the Fire Commissioner for your

information purpose.

If you have any questions in this regard, please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7086 or e

mail at raj.rathamano@gov.mb.ca.
Yours truly,

Raj Rathamano, m.sc.

Hazardous Waste Program Specialist/
Environment Officer

C: Clement Lam, Dillon Consulting Limited

Encl
rajhw.dghtaapl.5665.00



From: Kubish, Cheryl (OFC)

Sent: October-15-13 11:01 AM

To: Rathamano, Raj

Cc: Schafer, Dave (OFC)

Subject: RE: Request for review & comment - Due Oct. 21, 2013 - DGH&T Act - Gerdau Ameristeel -
Metallics Raw Materials Transfer Faculty File: 5665.00

The Office of the Fire Commissioner recommends that there should be an updated Fire Safety Plan
developed for the facility. The plan should be developed in cooperation with the Winnipeg Fire
Paramedic Service, Fire Prevention Branch, as required by Section 2.8 of the Manitoba Fire Code and be
submitted to the local fire authority for approval.

Cheryl Kubish

Administrative Assistant

Office of the Fire Commissioner
508-401 York Avenue

Winnipeg MB R3C 0P8
Phone: 945-3328
Fax: 948-2089

E-Mail address: Cheryl.Kubish@gov.mb.ca



